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Draft Minutes 20 June 2019

Present: Emily Bonney, Eddie Choy, Claire Dygert, Tracy Elliott,  Amy Kautzman, Del Hornbuckle, Karen Schneider

1. 
Review of the revised charge that Claire had prepared.  Participants expressed satisfaction with the revisions.

2. 
Summary of the conversations between Claire and Eddie and identification of some next steps.  

a. 
Claire observed that the complexity of the situation means that they will need more time.  She hopes to go out in July 11/12 to meet with Terri who will leave at the end of the month.  There was considerable discussion about how it started and follow-up questions.  Claire thanked Eddie for providing substantial amounts of data.

b. 
Eddy also said it was a good start and that he had provided an overview of what his unit does.  He will forward some documents to Claire and will try to get guest access to the site so Claire can see what librarians see 

c. 
In response to a query from Amy Eddie identified the challenge of providing adequate information without overloading the listener. 

d. 
Claire had located the wiki COLD people use and thinks it would be helpful to read through some of EAR material.  She would like to understand the committee infrastructure and how there is input on collection development decisions. If access is not possible perhaps she could receive copies of minutes.  

e. 
Amy noted that as public institutions there should be no real issue in giving the access Claire requested.  Amy explained that there had been conversation in EAR about ECC and an interesting flurry of e-mails from Collections people.  Because campuses have different approaches to vendors there is a tension between the desire not to deprive users of materials and a strong interest in holding the 23 campuses together in a unified approach.  Amy will confirm with EAR that she can share some of the documents.  Amy will see whether she can provide access to CONFLUENCE.

3. 
Brief discussion about cost recovery fee practices in the system.

a. 
Emily reported that other units on the campus reported not having such fees although Alyssa Adamson who had worked at the chancellor’s office had indicated that the CO had charged an administrative fee when funds were otherwise not available to support a position.

b. 
Eddie recommended contacting Robert Eaton, assistant vice-chancellor for finance; Cora Perkins, the budget person in academic affairs; and Lisa Tran. 

4. 
The meeting for 17 July was canceled although we can reconsider this during our meeting on 3 July.

